

June 11th 2024

Upcoming events

June	
Friday 14 th	5/6 Sport at Hagley vs Perth
Tuesday 18 th	All Schools Cross Country
Thursday 20 th	Reports sent home Gr 1 -6
Tuesday 25 th	Bookings for P/T meetings close
July	
Friday 5 th	Country Gold Selection Trials
	Last day of Term 2
Monday 22 nd	1 st day of Term 3
September	Thursday 12 th – school photos

Assembly Roster

Week 8 – Thursday 20th June Early Childhood assemblies are at 11.10am followed by Primary assemblies at 11.50am

Early Childhood - Sharing: Prep/I Mason Primary - Host: 3/4 McN Share: 5/6 Marshall

From the Principal

Hello everyone,

Welcome to Week Seven

This week we begin the first of a few weeks of Parent Teacher Meetings to discuss the learning progress of your children with you. Kindergarten meetings begin on Wednesday, with a later afternoon on Thursday, and then Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday of next week. The following week (Week Nine) the Prep to Grade 6 Parent Teacher Meetings will occur. These will take place from Wednesday 26th of June and finishing Tuesday the 2nd of July. The Tuesday appointment session will be our late session finishing @ 7pm. The other days will be after school hours.

These meetings are really important and highly valued by our school and staff. Communication between school and home is important all the time, however, this is an opportunity to focus specifically on learning outcomes and needs, to plan together for future goals and strategies to reach next steps in learning. Where appropriate we encourage students – especially from Grade 2 - 6 to participate in the meetings with parents and teachers. Learning attitudes, confidence and positive participation are so important to the growth for every child. Our Values of Connection, Responsibility, Courage, Respect and Growth are integral to these discussions about learning. Learning progress and participation shouldn't be a secret conversation only for parents and teachers. Please bring your child to the meeting to discuss their learning so far this year. Being included in the conversation supports them taking responsibility for their learning and enables them to contribute to the discussion.

We look forward to welcoming you to school to meet with teachers. If you have not yet made a time for your meeting it is not too late to do so. Please use the online booking system, contact the School Office by phone or teachers through Canvas to make a time.



Smart Watches and Devices

I have to say that I am no expert regarding smart devices. I continue to use a traditional, simple analogue watch, preferring my communication devices to be separate to checking the time. However, recently our leadership team have become aware of a number of students at school who are wearing devices that allow for instant communications throughout the day from family members. It is important that the Hagley Farm School Use of Mobile Phone Policy for all devices is adhered to so that we can support our students to be responsible users of social media, and independent. The Department for Education Children and Young People's policy of Off and Away All Day is enforced at Hagley Farm School – which includes all smart devices. Students are required to hand in all mobile devices to the Office every day. The Hagley policy is currently under review – to include all devices, not just mobile phones. We will share this with the community in next week's newsletter.

If there is a medical reason for your child to require use of a smart device to be on their person, it is critical that parents speak with me to seek an exemption to the policy. Medical certificates or proof of the reason for the exemption will be required. Please ensure that your child does not have access to receiving from you or sending messages to you during the day through a smart device. If you wish to contact your child, please do so through the School Office.

All smart devices must be sent to the School Office every day. If they are found to be with a student they will be sent to the Office and returned at the end of the school day. Again, I reiterate that this is a part of the **Department for Education Children and Young People's Policy of Off and Away All Day**.

Yeanagh

Jeanagh Viney Principal

AWARD RECIPIENTS Merit Certificates – Week 6

Prep Cooper	Lucas, Jaxon & Matilda
Prep Walker/Eyles	Jed S & Stanley G
1/2 Johnson	Scarlett C & Rylan Y
1/2 Garwood/Page	Ollie R & Leo Mc
1/2 Clarke/Leatherbarrow	Hannah L & Dakota
2/3 Legro	Amy G, Annabel R & Kai G T
3/4 Korpershoek	Hamish H & Ezra K
3/4 McNeair	Harry A & Iris R
3/4 Cini	Harrison R, Noah V & Rachelle Mc
5/6 Sherman/Donald	Lewis D & Murphy W
5/6 Marshall	Lewis M & Mackenzie G T

GTGC

Early Childhood: Seb M, Ellis B, Oliver S, Sophia Mc, Rory, Rylan



PARENT/TEACHER DISCUSSIONS

Parent/Teacher discussions for the Prep - Grade 6 classes will be in weeks 9 and 10 of this term, commencing Wednesday 26th of June and finishing Tuesday the 2nd of July. The Tuesday appointment session will be our late session finishing @ 7pm. The other days will be after school hours.

Interviews will be for all students, and they are strictly 10 minutes. Your child's teacher will discuss with you your child's learning and wellbeing over the first half of the year.

Bookings (see below) will be open Tuesday the 4th of June and will close on Tuesday the 25th of June.

Go to https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/8cbr8

Or Scan the QR code



Enter your details



Select the teachers you wish to see





Select the appointment times that suit your family best



When you click FINISH your selected bookings will be emailed to you immediately. In this email will be your arranged date and time. If you do not receive your email, please check your junk-mail, or enter the event code again and check your email address spelling. Update your details if the email address is incorrect.

DO NOT DELETE the email you receive. Keep it somewhere safe. You may need to refer back to it at a later date.

REMEMBER TO ADD YOUR APPOINTMENTS TO YOUR CALENDAR - reminders will not be sent home.

If you are unable to make a booking using the online system please contact the school office on 6392 2272

Bookings must be finalised by Tuesday 25th of June at 5pm

If you need to view, cancel, change or print your bookings:

- · Click on the link in the confirmation email you received after you made your bookings.
- · OR return to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the code and the email address you used when making your bookings.

In Prep Cooper we visited our school farm with Mr Tyson. We learned about how to care for the animals and how some foods are grown.









NMPSSA CROSS COUNTRY

This event was held at Deloraine Primary School for this first time this year. The students were keen to run on a new track and at the end of the day their summary of the day was "It was Awesome!!". Mrs Beams and Mrs Lockett accompanied our team and were impressed by all our students' behaviour, sportsmanship and endeavours in their running. We had many top ten finishes, and everyone tried their utmost to produce their best result. Many of these students will continue their cross country season competing at the All Schools Cross Country at Symmons Plains.

Grade 6 Boys	Grade 6 Girls
1 st Lachlan F	2 nd Evie R
3 rd Will Mc	5 th Adele S
Grade 5 Boys	7 th Mackenzie G-T
1 st Dylan P	8 th Charlotte J
2 nd Huon L	Grade 5 Girls
4 th Noah X	6 th Isabelle H
6 th Oscar B	10 th Zoe B
7 th Harry M	Grade 4 Girls
Grade 4 Boys	6 th Isabelle H
2 nd Knox W	7 th Lydia M
Grade 3 Boys	Grade 3 Girls
4 th Noah V	2 nd Jaylen J
10 th Franklin E	8 th Tessa V













NEWSTEAD ATHLETICS CLUB WINTER CROSS COUNTRY SCHOOL SERIES

On Saturday we had the final race of the series. Hagley was well represented at this meet, and we had some great performances once again.

After the racing was complete, there was a presentation ceremony for the series. Hagley finished 2nd in the overall whole school team event. Some individual students from Hagley also performed well over the series. Elliot French won the overall champion of the series in the under 7 boys. Thomas Goicochea was a close 2nd, only five points behind Elliott. Lachlan French also won the under 13 boys competition with some outstanding runs throughout the series. Knox Wilkins was 3rd in the Under 11 Boys and Amy Goicochea was 3rd in the Under 9 Girls competition.

In the Teams event, Hagley Team One won the primary school teams event. The team of Lachlan French, Thomas Goicochea, Amy Goicochea, Huon Lockett and Elliot French gained a total of 434 points due to their consistently great performances over the six events.

I would like to thank all the students that represented Hagley across the six weeks of competition. All participating students did our school and their families proud! I would also like to thank the parents/grandparents and carers who helped transport our students to the races and supported them.

We have had a great time competing in the Winter Cross Country Series and it would be fantastic to see even more students representing Hagley in this Cross Country Series in 2025.

Richard Ankin







Meander Valley Council, Westbury Health and the Local Drug Action Team are working together to develop a preventative community wellbeing program in Meander Valley for young people. The first stage in this program is to gather information from local young people about their concerns, ideas and initiatives. All participants go in the draw to win a \$100 gift voucher. The more data we gather the more informative the program will be.







SACRED HEART COLLEGE, HOBART PEDDER STREET ENTRANCE

2024 TASMANIAN JUNIOR CHESS CHAMPIONSHIPS

7 rounds classical Games, ACF Rated Under 8, 10, 12, 14, 16, 18 Sections

10:00 - 4PM 29 - 30TH OF JUNE

SIGN UP OR FIND OUT MORE AT BLACKSQUARECHESS.COM





Contact details 2508 Meander Valley Road Phone 03 63922272

Email Hagley.farm.primary@decyp.tas.gov.au

Web Hagley Farm Primary School (education.tas.edu.au)